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Spring Meeting, Friday-Saturday, March 27-28, 2009

Presiding:  Ryberg 
Attending:  Alumni Board: T. Babcock, Bean (student), Boyd, Clemons, Cochrane, Houston, Janssen, Kitslaar, Konstans, Kummer, Lenz, McCullough, Meier, Miller, Neuberger, Padilla, Porath (student), Selleck (alumni trustee), Spaeth, Sparks, Voigt, Warmack, Woodard, Zuelke (student).
College Administration/Staff: Chapin (Admission); Corder (Advancement); Gerretsen, Seeliger (Alumni Relations); Gallagher, Hintz (Annual Fund); Joyce (President); E. Meyer (Annual Fund Intern); Vaubel (Career Development).
Absent: Arifianto, K. Babcock, E. Bavery (student), Carlson, Frahmann (alumni trustee), Meyer, Nemecek (alumni trustee).
A. Proceedings (Friday, 3/27/09, 8:10 a.m.)

Meeting called to order by Ryberg.  The Alma Mater was sung by all.  Ryberg thanked those that arrived early to be in the Advancement video.  Ryberg discussed announcements. 
BOARD ACTION: The minutes from the October 10-11, 2008 meeting were approved.

Joyce thanked the Alumni Board for taking their time and resources to be here.  He spoke about the economies impact on Ripon College, and the Melon grant received for $100, 000.  The Accepted Student Days (Admission event) brought 79 students and their families to campus.  Ripon College is in a good position –not changing, going forward with goals (other schools are cutting staff, freezing budgets/salaries), but we are able to ride it out.  We can only use interest off the endowment because it is now valued below the original investment dollars, but some reserve dollars are available to use if necessary.  Enrollment numbers are keeping up with last year.  Improvements using the $23 million bond are closing completion.  

Corder talked about a marketing questionnaire for alumni, resulting in good messages about Ripon College. 
Gallagher invited Emily Meyer, Annual Fund, to report on the Senior Class Gift and the various new Senior Fund-Raising Board initiatives.  
Gallagher distributed and reported on the Annual Fund/Alumni update sheet.
Hintz stated the Advancement Office is using President Joyce's message, and it is good timing since they have never used him so excessively before.  Staff is working hard to meet the $2.2 million Annual Fund goal.  Social connection suggestions –Facebook.
A short break took place at 9:27 a.m.

Gerretsen gave a presentation on MyRipon Portal, included report and demonstration.
BOARD ACTION: The board approved the nominee list for Alumni Trustees and Alumni Board positions. 

BOARD ACTION: The board approved two Alumni Association Senior Award recipients to be honored at the Awards Convocation (April 22, 2009). 
Officer elections were held resulting in:  Dante Houston, Alumni Board President, and Nick Spaeth, Alumni Board Vice President. 

Self introductions of all board members took place. 

Vaubel updated the board on the alumni bio forms project.  The Alumni Board member who turned in the most bio forms was Kristen McCullough. 
Gerretsen gave a Commencement/FORCE/Alumni Weekend update.  Commencement HDR's are: Rep. Gwendolynne S. Moore and Robert (Sean) Wilentz.  FORCE is working hard to create campus excitement for philanthropy, school spirit, and service.  Alumni Weekend sign up sheet for volunteering was passed around.  Discussed new events for Alumni Weekend sponsored by various groups to help draw younger alumni to attend.
Sparks discussed a communication plan; external and internal.  Internal communication – group emails, discussion board, and consolidating action items into one document.  External communication – using MyRipon Portal to share information with all alumni.
The board broke for lunch and committee meetings at noon. 
At 3 p.m. the board had the option to participate in the following activities for the afternoon and evening: Accepted Student Days Mixer, Friends of Lane Library Poetry Reading/Social Time, Career Networking with Faculty, and the 2009 Cap & Gown Party for the graduating class in the Union.
Proceedings (Saturday, March 28, 2009)

Breakfast and committee meetings were held in the Commons Main Dining Room from 7:45 to 9:15 a.m. followed by committee reports to the full board.
Voigt reported the following from the Governance Committee:  1.) Clarify the selection criteria for the Alumni Trustee, 2.) Discuss the staff expectations document for members, 3.) Discuss creating a document/documents for the officer transition so nothing is lost as the board moves forward.
Spaeth presented the following for the Career Development subcommittee report: 1.) Background and discussion about the economy panel for next fall, and 2.) Alumni Biographical booklet for faculty and students.
Houston gave the Alumni Relations sub-committee report as follows: 1.) Cap and Gown Party was a success, 2.) Alumni Weekend events and staffing moving forward, 3.) Regional events sponsored by Alumni Board members, 4.) SIFE (Students In Free Enterprise) discussed Alumni Speakers Series for next fall with committee.
T. Babcock gave the Admission sub-committee report as follows: 1.) Updating of international alumni data to help with recruiting students internationally, 2.) Alumni-Teacher Day is set for Oct. 29th & 30th,
3.) Discussion of self-addressed postage paid cards for various purposes in the Ripon Magazine, 4.) Gift Bags from the Admission Office will be given out to all alumni at Alumni Weekend. 
McCullough gave the Advancement committee report on the following: 1.) Annual Fund messaging to alumni, 2.) Fundraising ideas and strategies, 3.) Welcome Letters for all students, 4.) FORCE,        5.) Ideas for getting the word out about the Alumni Board to students and alumni, 6.) Alumni 
Weekend letters for alumni will be written, 7.) Promoting the Alma Mater in the student planner and on display in Storzer and Ingalls Field.
Alumni Board was asked to write to their class agents and tell them what went on during the Alumni Board meeting weekend. 
Suggestions for the 2010 for the Cap and Gown Party, were discussed.

Clemons gave the College Operations committee report.  She reported the following: 1.) Creating a database/inventory of all commemorative plaques on campus, 2.) Proper commemoration of Medal of Merit, Distinguished Alumni Citation and Outstanding Young Alumni winners, 3.)  Development of "law alumni" group concept would be pursued, 4.) Committee thanked members going off for their years of service.
Selleck gave the alumni trustee report as follows:  1.) Student Life reported goal of 1,100 students, 2.) Regional counselors doing very well and financial aid drives the decision of enrollment, 3.) Scholarship Day's applicant numbers very promising, 4.) Operation side of college- new phone system, sustainability taskforce founded, how to fund Merriman renovation or what to do with it, EPA peer colleagues certification, 5.) Academics; Desired student-to-teacher ratio 12/1, accreditation process this fall, sociology major added this year, 6.) Annual Fund switched from raising capital campaign endowment money to meeting Annual Fund goals.
The board took a short break at 11:15 a.m.

New Business: Asking for full Alumni Board participation in the Annual Fund.  Senior Class Gift match will be communicated as we know the total amount the board will be asked to contribute.  

Voigt reported on the Governance Committee.  The Governance Committee proposed two changes: one to Article VI of the constitution, and one to change the Alumni Association mission statement.
BOARD ACTION: Motion was approved for the proposed changes to Article VI of the constitution. 
BOARD ACTION: Motion approved to accept only the first sentence of the Alumni Association mission statement revision. 
New Business: If anyone has an interest in changing committees feel free to let Gerretsen know. 
Ryberg recognized retiring board members in attendance for their service:  Camille Clemons '00, John Woodard '84, Andy Bean '10, Dustin Zuelke '09, Steve Sparks '75.  John Ryberg '67 then received his presidential plaque.
Gavel was passed to the new president Dante Houston.

Reminded everyone about the SIFE team event in Chicago hosted by Kristen McCullough. 
The Alma Mater was sung in closing.

BOARD ACTION: Adjournment

Several members of the board went to lunch in the Commons before departing.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gabriel Gerretsen '04

Executive Secretary

Ripon College Alumni Association
